
Heron Lakes Women's 18-Hole Golf Club 
General Meeting 

November 14, 2024 
 
 
 
President Linda Anhorn called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. There were 25 
members present. 
 
INSTALLATION OF OFFICER: Linda installed Connie Richert to be Vice President 
for 2024-25. 
. 
REPORTS: 
Secretary: Joanne Weiss moved and Calow seconded to accept the minutes of 
the March 7, 2024, meeting. Motion carried. 
Treasurer: Debra reported a balance of $3,976.25. $1,000 was deposited with 
the pro shop for sweeps. Joanne Weiss has volunteered to shadow Debra this 
year and will be Treasurer for 2025 season. 
Pro Shop: Lisa welcomed everyone and encouraged players to sign up before 
Wednesday for Thursday play. She announced that Jed will be working on 
Thursday which means she will be able to play with our group. She emphasized 
there should only be 2 carts per foursome. For questions about rules, please call 
the Pro Shop. 
President: Linda had a pleasant conversation with the men's group about room 
usage. The men are interested in putting together a combined men and women's 
event, perhaps in April. They talked about cart violations, driving too close to tees 
and greens, and two carts per foursome. We will work to be consistent with these 
rules. 
Membership: Penny introduced the new players. Sandra Markley, Marsha 
Dalling, Leslie Goff, and Sue Hewitt. The are 33 members. 
Handicap/Rules: The Local Rules are on the green card and posted on the 
website. 
Tournament: The schedule is set and will be on the bulletin board. Mary Hayes 
will be in charge while Joanne is away beginning in December. Mary will also be 
the Tournament Chairperson for next year. 
Past President: No report. 
Communications: Anita will send all communications to the membership. Linda 
will send the Executive Board the minutes from that meeting. 
Website: How to access the website is on the bulletin board. 



50/50: 25 cents must be deposited in the can in order to be in the winnings. All 
monies from any event will be reported on a written form. This is to ensure the 
audit matches. 
Events: Pizza party today at 4:00 p.m. The Christmas party is December 12. All is 
in order for this party with stocking stuffers as gifts at each place. The 9-hole golf 
group is included in this party. Fun Day, 3/20, will involve leprechauns with more 
information to come. 
Golf Advisory: Shane has reported revenues are up. There will be a 6-8% 
increase in membership fees for next year. He asked that rakes be left entirely in 
the bunkers. Our Divot Patrol ‘s care for the course is greatly appreciated. 
Publicity: Linda thanked Nita for her work last year and Jeanne will be writing 
articles which must be submitted 20 days prior to publication. 
Sunshine: Ruth Ann is healing well and hopes to be here soon. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS; The current requirement for a quorum is ½ plus 1 of 
the membership present. 
 
GAME OF THE DAY; Fairways and Greens. Read the rules!! 
 
NEXT MEETING: December 5, 2024, 11:30 a.m. 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED; 12:06 p.m. 
 
P.S. Linda thanked the social committee, Carla, Darlene, Pat, and Sandy. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cindy Gee 
Secretary 
 
 


